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8 May 1991

Mrs. Alton M. Eakin
4133 Rendale Drive
Jacksonville FL 32210

Dear Mrs. Eakin

In response to your letter of 1 May 1991, I'm happy to provide the enclosed

Copy of Hickam: The First Fifty Years.

Many thanks for sending me a Copy of Mr, Michael J. Gannam's letter about
5 his brother George's background and his duty assignment in Hawaii. For your
e information, George was actually assigned to Wneeler Fleld rather than Scho-
field Barracks, which is an Army installation located adjacent to Wheeler.
As a matter of fact, Wheeler was originally a part of Schofield but became
3 separate and independent milftary post in August 1939. Also, according to
a Hawaiian Air Force Report of Casualties dated 16 December 1941, SSgt George
K. Gannam was assigned to the 17th Afr Rase Squadron at Wheeler Field rather
than the 18th Pursuit Growp. (Perhaps he was inftially with the 18th when
he came to Hawaii then was subsequently reassigned to the 17 ABS.)

Mr. Gannam's letter was of particular interest to us in explaining why George
was at Hickam on 7 December 1941 rather than at Wheeler. We have been com-
piling a comprehensive “Army, Army Air Forces, and Civilian Casuaity List"
to be included as an appendix to a book 1 am writing with Mr. John Kuborn,
Deputy Command Historian for the Pacific Afr Forces. We have George listed
under the 17th Air Base Squadron at Wheeler but annotated with “(KIA at
Hickam Field)"., Unti) now, we had no idea why he was killed at Hickam. OQur
book will be entitled 7 Decemder 194]: The Air Force Story and should be out
by November this year.” 1'11 make a note to send copies to you and Mr. Gannam

since the name of your cousin (and his dbrother) is on the casvalty l4st.

Bacause George died at Hickam, his name will also dppear on a large memorial
tadlet engraved with the names of all who were killed at Hickam that day.

r—the_11th Bombardment Group. Associstion is footing the cost of this memerial,

2 to be located at the base flagpole. It will be unvefled on Saturday morning,
7 Decemder 1991, at a ceremony commemorating the SO0th anniversary of the
attack. Thousands of veterans will be coming to Hawaii to participate in the
many events planned for the anniversary observance, so it will be a very busy
year for many of us over here.

Thank you for your generous offer to make a donation to our "Museum of His-
tory." Although we cannot accept cash 9ifts, we are always grateful for any
donations of memorabiiia or documents to enhance our historical archives.
In this respect, if you could get 3 transcript of the taped interview that
Mr. Michael Gannam refers to in his letter, we would greatly appreciate it.

Sincerely
xn. &Q ekl

LEATRICE R. ARAKAKI 1 Enc)
Historian Hickam: The First Fifty Years
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